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Friday 29 November 2019


Dear Parent/Carer

Great news!  Our new Learning Resource Centre is open from 8.00am until 4.30pm Monday to Thursday and until 4.00pm on Fridays for students to complete homework, revise for exams, work independently or simply enjoy reading a book or use the computers in a warm and comfortable environment.  

Now that the new Learning Resource Centre is up and running, our priority for the rest of this academic year is improving literacy and reading across the College.  Mrs Wooldridge, our Learning Resource Centre Manager and Mrs Bhatia our new Learning Resource Centre Assistant, have already introduced the Accelerated Reader Programme to Year 7 and 8 students to help improve their reading skills and actively promote the importance of reading for pleasure. 

E-Books:

Parents and carers have a vital role to play to encourage reading for pleasure at home and I would like to remind you that E-books and audio books are available FREE to all our students and although many have taken advantage of this already, there is still a large number who could be taking full advantage of this valuable resource.  All you need to do is download the free App via https://applemore-hantssls.wheelers.co and students can sign in using their College ID and password to access the system.  We are very proud to say that Applemore is currently the third highest school in Hampshire using E-books so every student has easy access to books to promote the value of reading.  Please help us by encouraging your child to read aloud to you at home so you can be fully involved in their reading journey.  Workshops for parents and carers are being planned for the Spring Term so please watch this space for more information.  

We recently held our first event to celebrate 50 years of Applemore College, or Applemore Secondary School as it was known back in September 1969!  It was lovely to see so many ex-students and members of staff, many of whom travelled long distances to join us.  It really was a pleasure and a privilege to listen to their stories and witness their excitement as they toured the College recalling fond memories of friends and teachers.  The very first Head Girl back in 1969 cut the cake and very kindly addressed the packed Hall to launch the proceedings.  We are looking forward to our next event in the Spring Term when we will once again celebrate 50 Years of Applemore.  If you are an ex-student please watch our website and Facebook page for more information – you will be very welcome to join us! 

Behaviour Policy Update:

As I am sure you are aware, we reviewed our Behaviour for Learning Policy a year ago and introduced the use of Restorative Conversations, which build on a positive approach rather than a punitive punishment.  Rather than a detention, the restorative conversation is an opportunity for the student to rebuild their relationship with their teacher if something has gone wrong in class and together they can plan a way forward.

We believe the move to this system has been a great success.  On average 94% of students do not require restorative conversations which demonstrates their behaviour in lessons is excellent.  For the few students who have received restorative conversations, in the past, a letter was sent home to inform parents and carers of the situation or a meeting was held to discuss the issues causing the behaviour.  In response to feedback from those parents and carers affected, we will pilot the use of texts to alert you if your child is required to attend a restorative conversation and whether they attended at the appropriate time.  We are constantly reviewing our Behaviour Policy and are very proud of the way our students have responded to this more positive approach.  We value your feedback to help improve the school and we will be asking your views in a survey being sent out early in the Spring Term.

Termly Progress Checks

As you know we use a system called SIMS Parent which allows parents and carers to log in online to check contact information we have about you and your child(ren) is accurate and up to date.  We also use this system to enable termly Progress Checks to be accessed from home, as we no longer send paper copies home. 

You should have already received a registration email from noreply@sims.co.uk containing a unique invitation code.  If you have not received this message, then please contact the College Reception, as we may not have your current email account on our system.  Please check, however, that the message has not found its way into your Junk Mail folder.  If you follow the link contained in the email, you will be directed to the registration page.  You can use your existing Microsoft (including Office 365), Google, Facebook or Twitter accounts.

Apps for iOS and Android devices are available on AppleStore and Google Play or you can log in through https://www.sims-parent.co.uk

Once logged in, please check the information we have is correct and up to date.  If any changes are needed, please use the SIMS Parent app to make the changes.  As previously mentioned, all Progress Checks will be issued using this system and you will receive a text or email notifying you when the latest report is available. 

If you experience any problems please contact the College Reception and we will email you the Progress Check if necessary. 

Cars on Site

I am very concerned regarding the increasing number of parents and carers who drive onto the school site at the beginning or end of the day to drop off or pick up their child.  More worryingly, the speed these cars are being driven at is way above the 5mph speed limit clearly displayed.  Please can I, once again, ask for your co-operation and urge you to use the Health and Leisure Centre car park to drop off and pick up your child. 

Your child’s safety is paramount and we will do everything we can to ensure they are safe on our school site.  We are considering a range of options to reduce the number of cars coming on site so please can I ask for your co-operation with this over the forthcoming weeks especially as the weather will deteriorate over the winter months.   





ThinkNinja

ThinkNinja is a new app launched this term to support young people with their mental health and wellbeing.  It is available to all students for free by entering the school postcode when they register.  

Emergency Closure Procedure Due to Severe Weather

With the winter upon us please can I provide you with the information required to ensure that parents and carers are fully aware of the procedure the College will follow in the event of severe weather forcing the school to close.

a. If snow falls overnight:
Should heavy snow fall overnight preventing the College from opening that morning, then parents and carers will be informed that the school is closed in the following ways:
1. A text will be sent via our Teachers2Parents system as early as possible that morning
2. A message will be placed on the College website www.applemore.hants.sch.uk
3. A list of all school closures are kept up to date on Hantsweb www.hants.gov.uk/education/schoolclosures
4. Local radio stations will be informed

Please check the College website before setting off to find out the latest information. 

b. If snow falls during the day when students are already at school:
Heavy snow falling during the day will cause the bus companies to withdraw their services giving only short notice to the school.  The priority in these circumstances will be to get all our students home as quickly and as safely as possible. 

In the event of the College having to close at short notice we will take the following action:
1. A text will be sent to parents saying that the College will have to close
2. A message will be placed on the College website and also on Hantsweb www.hants.gov.uk/education/schoolclosures
3. Students travelling home by bus will be dismissed once their bus has arrived at the College
4. Students walking home or going to a friend’s or relative’s home will be dismissed 
5. Students who do not travel home by bus or walk home and cannot be picked up in time, will have to remain in school until contact has been made with their parent, carer or other member of the family before they are permitted to leave the school site.

Please be assured that the decision to close the school is not taken lightly.  We will endeavour to keep the College open but unfortunately in extreme weather conditions this may not be possible and the procedure outlined above will have to be implemented.

Important Information:

With Christmas approaching fast, here are some important dates for your diary:
	
1. Waterside Schools Christmas Together Concert:
We are very proud to be hosting choirs from eleven Primary Schools from across the Waterside for a very special afternoon of singing and celebration of Christmas on Wednesday 4 December.  Please be aware lunchtime will be from 12.30pm until 1.15pm that day. 
2. [bookmark: _GoBack]Year 7 Parents’/Carers’ Information Evening: 
This will take place from 4.30pm until 7.30pm on Thursday 5 December and is a valuable opportunity for parents and carers to meet the teachers to discuss their child’s attitude to learning and the progress they are making.  We are looking forward to a very positive evening!  Letters and texts informing parents and carers have already been sent home and the booking system is being used to arrange appointments with teachers. 

3. PDL Day:
Our next Personal Development and Learning Day will take place on Friday 6 December and the arrangements for each year group are as follows:
Year 7 – Charity day 
Year 8 – PSHE 
Year 9 – Financial awareness with My Bank
Year 10 – Preparation for the world of work
Year 11 – Mock exam results, English/Maths/Science focus day 

4. Save the Date!  Applemore Christmas Celebration:
This year, we are holding our Christmas Celebration in St. John’s Church, Marchwood from 7.00pm until 8.00pm on Monday 16 December.  This should be a fitting way to share the joy of Christmas with our local community.  You are very welcome to join us for a family celebration of Christmas followed by refreshments and mince pies.  

5. Save the Date!  Back by Popular Demand!  The 2019 Christmas Ball:
We shall be holding our Christmas Ball for students from any year group on Thursday 19 December from 7.00pm until 9.00pm in the Hall with music, chocolate fountain, mocktail bar and dancing.  More information will follow shortly. 

6. Christmas Holiday:
We break up for Christmas holiday on Friday 20 December at 12.30pm.  Buses have been arranged for that time.

7. Start of the Spring Term:
We return to school on Monday 6 January 2020.  


Can I take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support this term.  


Yours sincerely[image: ]





Mr R Marsh
Headteacher
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